MINUTES OF THE GRAND ISLE INDEPENDENT 

LEVEE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS REGULAR MEETING

TUESDAY, MAY 20, 2014
11:00 A.M.

The Grand Isle Independent Levee District met on Tuesday, May 20, 2014, at 
11:00 a.m. in a regular meeting at the Grand Isle Multiplex Center with the following commissioners:

Present:  3 Commissioners – David Camardelle, Kelly Besson, Sr. and Arthur Bellanger  

Absent: 0 
President Camardelle called the meeting to order and then led with the Pledge of Allegiance, followed by a prayer.

A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Bellanger and unanimously agreed to approve the minutes of the meeting held on April 29, 2014.

Mr. Jennings from CB&I gave the following report: 1. Construction of 2 additional breakwaters on the bay will be open June 10, 2014 at the Jefferson Parish Complex in Gretna. The contract should be awarded before July 1st, 2014.This is the money that was not used building prior breakwaters and now 2 more will be added to the breakwaters on the north side of Grand Isle. 2. CB & I is waiting for the board to choose the alternative rock design for Fifi Island design. 3. CB& I are meeting with the Oil Companies to discuss their pipelines that run through Bayou Rigaud. 4. CB&I will be inspecting levees for the annual report for the state. President Camardelle stated that the board would like to know of the defaults in the levees due to the upcoming storm season.
President Camardelle stated that he met with FEMA last week to discuss the money that is owed to the levee district. The levee district repaired levees in order to curtail the water from the several storms. President Camardelle thanked Kevin Davis, Johnny Gonzales, and Mark Riley on helping to get us reimbursed.

President Camardelle also thanked CPRA, Senator Alario, and Representative Gisclair for their assistance and guidance with getting more money to add more breakwaters. President Camardelle also thanked Senator Landrieu, Senator Vitter and Representative Scalise with working closely with the Corps, helping on insurance issues for coastal communities and working on funding for more breakwaters needed to help the island from tropical systems. President Camardelle thanked Jefferson Parish Officials for aiding and assisting Grand Isle whenever the need arises and Jerome Zeringue and the CPRA staff for helping with more breakwaters.

President Camardelle stated that June 1, 2014 is the start of hurricane season and everyone should stay alert and monitor the weather. If anyone notices any problems with any levee they should contact any levee board member with their issue.

President Camardelle also thanked Governor Jindal, Mr. Garrett Graves, Senator Alario, Representative Gisclair, CPRA and Jefferson Parish for their help with fighting coastal erosion and supporting the projects for the levee district, port, and town.

Commissioner Bellanger mentioned the rock breakwater that will go by Wake Side Marina. The engineers are working on the permit for that breakwater.

A motion was made by Commissioner Bellanger, seconded by Commissioner Besson and unanimously agreed to approve the expenses associated with operating the levee board.

A motion was made by Commissioner Bellanger, seconded by Commissioner Besson and unanimously agreed to authorize the President to issue a Notice to proceed for the Breakwater Protection Project with CB&I Coastal, Inc. for Alternative 2 to continue with the Final Design Phase.
A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Bellanger and unanimously agreed to adjourn the meeting at 11:30 a.m.
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